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Community Council meeting 12 March 2019 4PM 

 
-Members present:Amy S. Jenifer C. Jenifer F. Darcy L. Brian W.Ryan D. 
-Members absent: 0 
 
-Guests present: Board member Rowley, Nancy Underwood, Cynthia Kirgan 
 
-There were not comments from any guests. 
 
-Student/Parent/Teacher compact review: motion was made (Mrs. Sorensen) and seconded 
(Mrs. Castro) and voted in favor of keeping it as is.  No council member voted to change it. 
 
-Parent Engagement Policy review: motion was made (Mrs. Sorensen) and seconded (Mrs. 
Castro) and voted in favor of keeping it as is.  No council member voted to change it. 
 
-Goal Discussion for 2019-2020 School Land Trust Plan: Council liked the idea of having a 
reading or Language goal as well as a math goal.  Council also decided to look into a science 
goal, a PE goal, an art goal, possibly trying to obtain some Radkids equipment with one of the 
goals stated.  
 
-Motion was made by council member Sorensen and seconded by council member Castro to 
have math and reading goals.  It was voted on and all members were in favor of it.  
 
-Motion was made by council member Ward and seconded by council member Sorensen to 
include a science goal of some sort in the plan.  
 
-Assignments were made to look into these possible goals: Mr. Ward will look closer at a 
science goal from other schools, Mrs. Kirgan is looking into a writing goal proposal to the 
council, Mrs. Sorensen is going to call the high school to look at some of their goals and how 
they measure them.  
 



-Mastery Connect was brought up by council member Sorensen as an item that would help give 
us accurate and understandable data.  The council agreed it would be a great tool but decided 
to look at it closer when we make our finalized plan.  
 
-Snapwords program has some books that go along with it.  We purchased the cards this school 
year and have seen great results and it was proposed that with our reading goals, to possibly 
include these books. 
-Mrs. Sorensen also proposed that we purchase a projector and or bulbs because the ones we 
have are not current and the bulbs are burned out.  
 
-Mr. Ward proposed that staff like council to look into Swivel Cameras for teacher training 
purposes. 
 
-Staff also informed Mrs. Sorensen that we need to ensure all classrooms have document 
cameras and propose that we put that in the plan if council approves.  
 
-Instructional technology for 5 classrooms was brought up for improved presentations by 
purchasing macbooks for those classrooms.  
 
-Estimated distribution for 2019-2020 was discussed and the amount estimated is $79,976  
 
-Possible expenditures were shared for the draft of the reading and math goals.  
 
-The council did not create a plan or obviously vote on a plan at this meeting and will be 
rescheduling a meeting in the next few weeks on a Tuesday at 4PM.  Mr. Ward will send out an 
email to get this scheduled. 
 
 


